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LODGE OF PERFECTION OFFICERS

Front L. to R: J.W. Jesse Callender, 32° KCCH; S.W. Keith A. Head, 32°; Venerable Master & Treasurer
Michael A. Walker, 32°; Almoner/Tyler Edwin “Ted” Byers, 33°.

Back L to R: Secretary Gary D. Wallace, 33°; Expert David A. Montgomery, 32°; Assistant Expert
Charles J. Stein, 32°.

Not pictured: Captain of the Host Thomas M. Duffy, 32° KCCH and Chaplain Patrick L. Gordon, 32°.

VENERABLE MASTER’S MESSAGE

Greetings from the East

As your newly elected Venerable Master, I intend to make few changes and
work tirelessly for the Valley. It will be an interesting year serving as your
Treasurer and Venerable Master. As Treasurer I am at the temple almost every day
and on a positive note, that should give the Brethren greater access to the Venerable
Master.

I am scheduling the advisory council meetings for the same third Monday of
the month but will have evening meetings starting at 7:00 P.M., so our younger members who have day
jobs may attend. It is often said that the Scottish Rite is the University of Masonry and as such I intend to
have a lodge of instruction with every monthly meeting. These are the only changes that I envision at this
time but I promise to keep an open mind and an attentive ear to all concerns for the benefit of the Valley.

During the Installation of officers I was remiss in not extending a very grateful THANK YOU to
Past Venerable Master Len Reed. I am truly sorry Brother Len, and with all of the Brethren of the Valley,
I thank you from the bottom of my heart for your great work and devotion to the Valley as Venerable
Master in 2012.

We are scheduling another trip to Helena to watch the Tableaux at the Helena Consistory. They are
performing the scenes starting at 3:00 on March 24. A bus will leave the Scottish Rite parking lot at about
12:45; we will watch the show, eat dinner and return home by about 9:00 P.M. Please call the office at 452-
2063 for reservations by March 8.







